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January 17, 2024 

Elevator Contractors/Business Owners;  

Re: MABCD Elevator Safety Program (Sedgwick County Conveyances)  

 

Dear Elevator Contractor/Business Owner,  

 

MABCD is dedicated to providing options for our customers. We are currently adding third party inspection to our 

elevator inspection program, which will include the following: 

 

1. Conveyances in Sedgwick County registered with MABCD will remain exempt from State requirements. 

2. State registered third party inspection services, are approved to provide acceptance, mod, and annual safety 

inspections.  

https://firemarshal.ks.gov/DocumentCenter/View/1224/Kansas-Licensed-Elevator-Inspector-Directory-PDF?bidId= 

3. Annual elevator safety inspections are assigned a due date by MABCD and need to be completed by this date. 

4. Submit MABCD inspection reports to the email below for processing, and compliance certificate issuance.  

5. Corrections are the responsibility of the owner and their elevator maintenance contractor, and are required to be 

resolved within 30 days of correction issuance.  

6. Safety device corrections require the elevator, be removed from service, until the safety issue can be resolved.  

7. MABCD will provide the Compliance Certificates within 5-10 business days of every satisfactory annual safety 

inspection.  

 

For extension or variance consideration, submit all requests to the email provide below. 

 

Refunds may be requested for all conveyances that were previously billed for inspection by MABCD, and are now being 

inspected by a third party inspection service, after the annual inspection has been performed and the inspection report has 

been provided to MABCD for processing.   

 

MABCD will no longer invoice building owners/management for annual safety inspections after the 2023/24 annual 

inspection cycle is completed. 

 

Annual safety inspections and any associated costs are the responsibility of the business owner and elevator maintenance 

contractor. 

 

All New installs, Modernizations, alterations or repairs require an MABCD permit and an inspection.  

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at chris.nordick@sedgwick.gov 

Sincerely, 

 

Chris A Nordick 

Chief Elevator Inspector 

MABCD 

https://firemarshal.ks.gov/DocumentCenter/View/1224/Kansas-Licensed-Elevator-Inspector-Directory-PDF?bidId
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